
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Request for information under the Freedom of Information Act – 2022.272 
Released – 19 December 2022 
 
Thank you for your email received 17 December 2022 requesting information regarding prison 
births. 
 
Please find detailed below a summary of your request, together with our response. 
 
Summary of your original request:  
Please provide the following information: 
 
- How many births took place in female prisons in the trust's area from 2018 to 2022 
(please provide figures for each year) 
 
- A chronological list of every birth in female prisons in the trust's area from 2018 to 2022 
(please state the date of each birth) 
 
- The name of the prison where each birth took place  
 
- Whether the child was stillborn or if they died within 30 days of being delivered  
 
- The status of each child after their birth (whether they were taken into foster care, sent 
to stay with the prisoners' relatives etc) 
 
The Kent Community Health NHS Foundation Trust does not provide maternity services; 
therefore we do not hold any information pertinent to your request. 


